Hintlesham and Chattisham C of E



NEWSLETTER

Friday 4th October 2019



St Edmundsbury and IpswichDiocesan Multi Academy Trust

School Vision

"Jesus is the light of the world ... we are gems that reflect his light as we learn. "
The Christian Bible talks of God seeing humans as his jewels in the making (Malachi 3:16-17).

Sporting Events Update

What a super afternoon the cross country teams had at Hadleigh High School. I have never seen children so excited to share their news on their return. They all did amazingly well and really enjoyed themselves. This was topped with the U11 team winning the event. We are very proud of them all.



Harvest Festival

Our Harvest Festival will be on
Wednesday 16th October at 9.00 am in
Hintlesham Church. We will be collecting
food this year for FIND which supports
local families and children in need.
Donations taken to the church on the
Wednesday morning would be gratefully
received but please could non-perishable
have a date of 2020 onwards, fresh food
is also accepted but please could it be in
good condition as it may not be dispersed
immediately.

Macmillan Coffee Morning

In school we were delighted to be able to support the village Macmillan Coffee morning. We baked cakes, biscuits and flapjacks and then sent them down to the Community Hall. We were also so pleased that many of you attended and took part. We have received a thank you letter to say that they raised £380.30 on the day and a total of £737.30 which is absolutely brilliant.

Residential—Class 4





Reminders

The current arrangements for children arriving at school in the morning are that the gate opens at 8:40am and both children and adults are welcomed onto the playground. Children are the parents responsibility (they can be passed to our on duty parents, especially if you have parked outside and need to drop and run) until 8:50 when the bell is rung for the beginning of the school day. Once all of the children and parents have left the playground the front gate is shut. If your child arrives at school after this time you will need to accompany them to the office to sign them in. If your child arrives between 9:05 and 9:20 then they will receive a late mark. After this it is classed as an unauthorised absence unless agreed with the school. On wet weather mornings children will go straight into school. Due to safeguarding regulations, parents

Due to safeguarding regulations, parents are not permitted into school in the mornings. If you have a message for the class teacher the office will be happy to pass this on for you. Thank you all for your support with this.

This Term's School Value

Truthfulness

Website

Our website is:

www.hintleshamchattishamschool.com

Diary Dates

Autumn Term

16.10.19 Harvest festival
18.10.19 PD Day
21.10.19 Half Term
25.10.19 Village Halloween Party
28.10.19 Return to school
28.10.19 Parents Evening
30.10.19 Parents Evening
1.11.19 Diamond Class Assembly
6.11.19 HSA AGM 7pm School Hall
22.11.19 Flu Immunisations
3.12.19 Nativity
9.12.19 EYFS Reading Cafe
13.12.19 Christmas Fayre

Class Attendance

Class attendance to date:
Ruby Class: 99.49%
Emerald Class: 98.46%
Sapphire Class: 97.67%
Diamond Class: 99.04%

Thank you

Thank you to Claire Bailie who is leaving us today after thirteen years with the school. Claire has worked throughout the school during her time here and we will all miss you, especially Mrs Bensley and Ruby class. Good luck in your new career.

Thank you to all of the parents who helped with the KS1 trampolining, especially those that stepped in at the last minute, this event could not have taken place without your support. The children really enjoyed themselves—photos to follow!

Thank you to Isaiah's family who kindly donated some lovely dressing up clothes and some super toy cars to Ruby class. I have seen them playing with them already!

If you have a concern for a child's safety or wellbeing, please contact Customer First (24hr service): Tel: 0808 800 4005

In school please speak to our Designated Safeguarding Lead Mrs Jackson. The named Governor for Safeguarding is the Chair of Governors Mrs Deborah Bennett. If you require information about online safety you can access current advice at this address: https://parentinfo.org/